Region 3 Behavioral Health Advisory Board 

Meeting Minutes – May 29, 2013
Region 3 Mental Health Board Members Attending:   Lisa Koltes, Chuck Christiansen, Joy Husmann, Todd Hurt, Jeri Gowen, Chris Allgood, Steve Rule, Jose Valle, Mark Shigeta
Scribe:  Joy Husmann
Region 3 Board Members Absent:  Phyllis Vermilyea, Ross Mason, Barbara Harkins, John Hill, Elda Catalano, Carlos Bilbao, Linda Dripps, Penny Jones
Regional Advisory Committee Attending:  Joe Langan – Co-Chair, list of RAC members and guests available upon request
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action/Next Steps

	Introductions, sign-in, distribute handouts
	Lisa Koltes called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone at 10:05 AM.  Sign-in sheet and handouts were provided.  Lisa asked for introductions around the table.  RADAR was present with resources.
	Thank you to Chuck w/Intermountain who brought treats for Lisa’s last meeting as Chair.

	Review Agenda and Previous Meeting Notes
	Review meeting minutes from 04/29/13.  No corrections.
	Motioned to approve, seconded, motion passed unanimously.

	Chair & Law Enforcement Vacancies
	Chief Allgood has accepted the nomination for the vacant Law Enforcement position.  All Mental Health Board members were in favor of Chief Allgood being elected to the Board.  Elda Catalano and Chuck Christiansen were both nominated for the vacant Chair position.  Elda has a standing meeting at 11:30 following the BH Board meeting which would not allow her to fulfill the duties of Chair through the end of the meeting unless the time is changed.  Chuck Christiansen is willing to accept the nomination of Chair until there is a fiscal responsibility assigned to the BH Board.  There was discussion on how to become a Board member as well as the date/time of meetings and By-Laws were referenced.  The Board decided to table the discussion as Elda was not present at this meeting.  It was requested that the Board review their schedules prior to the next meeting to see if changing the time to an earlier meeting would accommodate them.   
	Motion to elect Chief Allgood to the Mental Health Board, seconded, motion passed unanimously.
Chair nomination/vote tabled to next meeting.

Todd to contact Steve Graci at Idaho Federation of Families to discuss Board positions related to their request.

	Division of Behavioral Health Regional Update
	Todd reviewed and updated the Board on 18-211 and 18-212 proceedings. There is a committee (JEDI Council) that meets monthly and is made up of community stakeholders (judges, prosecuting attorney, county, court, etc.) to discuss the above mentioned 18-211 and 18-212 clients and their care.  This aids in preparation of continuing client care if they are deemed an 18-212.  There has been a significant increase in difficult 18-211 and 18-212 cases.  Todd stated that they will be establishing some uniform orders for the judges in order to incorporate the information needed for AMH to proceed with the best care for the client.  18-212’s will also be standardized for uniformity and best care for the client for restoration.  Progress notes will also be standardized at DHW in coordination with the courts to provide the best information back to the courts as well as standardized measures.  There was some discussion on clients with dementia and competency issues related to increased age, as well as placement for these clients.  There are some forensic gaps in services that Todd is working on closing and requested some input on resources from the Board.  
	www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov


	Children’s Mental Health
	Jose reported that the new law authorizing ER physicians to place adolescents on a mental health hold will go into effect July 1, 2013.  Adolescent mental holds happen when there is no guardian or the guardian refuses the hold and the adolescent is in danger of harming themselves or others.  There has been an increase in 25-11A court orders from the quad counties which is probably correlated by having a CMH clinician located in those counties.  There has also been an increase in referrals from the Nampa School District due to co-location of a CMH clinician.  Jose hopes to expand the school referrals by increasing the co-location of clinicians.  All of the clinicians have replaced their desktop computers with lap tops and WI-FI to help integrate the clinicians into the communities.  There was some discussion regarding how the schools refer to CMH and how important parental consent forms are to this process.  Jose and his team then work with all parties to determine the best care of the adolescent.  
	www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov


	State Planning Council
	SPC vacancy tabled to next meeting as Barbara Harkins was not in attendance at the meeting and she expressed interest.
	www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov 


	Commissioners Update
	Commissioner Rule reported that Canyon County is pleased to have Chief Allgood on this Board.  Canyon County has put a bid out to have two detention facilities to separate juveniles and adults.  Canyon County has seen a slight increase in revenue due to property values increasing.  Commissioner Shigeta reported that they are concerned about the Affordable Healthcare Act and how it will affect the counties and mental health services for clients.  Kathy reported that parody is required (except for employers with 50 or less employees) under the Affordable Healthcare Act for mental health and substance abuse.  DHW has signed the Behavioral Health contract with Optum and they are working diligently on setting up the contract.  Medicaid expansion may or may not have an impact on the county indigent funds depending upon the State’s final decision at the next legislative session.  
	

	Regional Gaps & Needs Assessment
	Joy reported that she has been working on updating the Gaps & Need Assessment, however, requested input from the Board.  Todd and Joy reported that they discussed with Rosie that there seems to be a gap in CP/SUD’s services due to not having a local SUD provider to access local resources.  Rusty reported that there seemed to be more contact with clients/provider when a local provider was used vs. most recently when the contract was hubbed with a Region 4 provider and the referral process was given to FACS instead of BPA; there hasn’t been as much contact with clients or new provider.  
	Members to provide updates to Joy via email for presentation to the SPC in August.
Joy/Todd to meet w/FACS in Region 3 to determine how we may be able to contract the SUD provider liaison locally.

	RAC – Regional Advisory Committee on Substance Use Disorders
	Joy reported that she met with Southwest District Health (SWDH) as they had received Millennium Fund appropriations for smoking cessation classes in Region 3 and wanted to work with them on a pilot project. Joy requested the Board provide her with any contacts that would like adult or adolescent smoking cessation classes held in their areas, particularly any schools with a high percentage of adolescent smoking.  Jeri reported that the class she held in conjunction with SWDH last year went well, however, there needs to be a more long term plan of helping the adolescents longer with cessation.  Jeri stated that the key to the program’s success is the facilitator.  There will be a planning committee meeting next month for Recovery Day in September 2013.  Community Coalitions of Idaho (CCI) has an opening for Region 3 for a representative from an anti-drug coalition.  Joy reported that Payette Westside school was included in a Prevention application for 2013-14 and notification of acceptance will be in August.  Thanks to Dahlia and her staff for the connection to Payette School District.  Kathy reported that the DHW budget is on target for the end of FY12.  Kathy reported that there have been rave reviews from the Recovery Coach Training held last week.  Recovery Coaches support clients in recovery in the community to decrease recidivism.  Kathy reported that Behavioral Health has been represented in the Medicaid discussions to assist with the inclusion of services.  If there are any providers who are having trouble becoming a provider or communicating with Optum, they should contact Kathy or Rosie.  Optum is scheduled to go live on September 1, 2013 with Behavioral Health.  Todd suggested that Optum be invited to the Board meeting and the Board agreed.  Joe reported on IDJC and that there are roughly 345 juveniles in currently in custody.  There are three juvenile detention facilities in Idaho.  In 2008, District 3 led the state in commitments and today they are number 4 in all Districts for commitments.  Joe referenced a report that was conducted in early 2000 predicting a higher number of adolescents in care around 700; however, due to several factors they only have 345 in care.  Noted changes in Rule 19 by Judge Varin and stakeholders asking to exhaust all community resources before commitment may have some effect.  Commissioner Rule and Chief Allgood noted that the gang/meth sweep conducted over the years in Canyon County may have made an impact on decreasing adolescent commitments.  Chief Allgood reported that the climate has definitely changed in the positive direction and Commissioner Rule noted that the number of drive by shootings has decreased from roughly 100+ about 5 years ago to 1-3 in 2010.  Joy noted that IDOC is in the process of hiring a representative for our Region to replace Suzette Driscoll, however, provided a budget summary which is included in the Board packet.  
	Joy requested the Board provide her with any contacts that would like adult or adolescent smoking cessation classes.  

Joy requested the Board provide her with any contacts interested in becoming the Region 3 representative on CCI.

Todd will work on inviting Optum to the Board meeting.

www.rac3.dhw.idaho.gov
www.betheparents.org
www.substanceabuse.idaho.gov
www.preventionidaho.net
www.spanidaho.org
ROSC:  www.ccar.us


	Other Business
	Amy Robinson with Idaho Federation of Families reported that the CMH video conference had 150 attendees statewide which was up from the previous year.  Joy presented Lisa with a gift and card on behalf of the Board for her commitment as Chair/member on the Board and SPC.  Joy invited the Board to attend lunch to celebrate Lisa’s retirement as Chair following the meeting.  
	

	Next Meeting
	Next meeting is June 26, 2013 at 10:00 am at the DHW Caldwell office. Meeting adjourned at 12:00 PM
	Motion to adjourn, seconded motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned.


Page 4

